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Curt Corey, 

General Manager & Pro: 

 
 

 We find ourselves at the end of the year at a time when we 
enjoy the holidays with family and friends. During this time, I 
reflect on the experiences that I have enjoyed here at Rock 
Harbor throughout 2022.  A few thoughts came to mind: 
 
  Relationships are built every day 
  Originality in design of our beautiful courses 
  Caring staff who put their heart into their work 
  Kind members who respect the club 
 
  Hospitality of the people of Winchester 
  Achievements of those who work hard at their game 
  Remarkable beauty of the Shenandoah Valley 
  Breathtaking views from our courses 
  Oasis from the pressures of life. 
  Recreation at its best! 
 



turkey, or just want 
something different. We 
do have the member 
holiday party coming up 
on December 14th. We 
will be emailing the 
details out this week. 
       Speaking of the 
holidays, I wanted to 
give a big THANK YOU 
to my wife "T" or  
Temple and Megan for 
doing such a great job 
decorating the club 
house this year. So, make 
sure you let them know 

 Fresh From The Grill 
 Beau Rud iger ,   
RH Gr i l l  Manager :  

I hope everyone had a 
great Thanksgiving!! 
We did about 118 
meals this year which 
is about 20% more 
than last year. Thank 
you to everyone who 
participated this year. I 
hope to be able to 
offer a beef product 
for Christmas, like 
prime rib by the 
pound, for those of us 
who get tired of 

when you see them. The 
Wing and pizza on 
Friday nights have been 
put on hold in  
December due to  
Holiday Parties that 
have booked our venue 
for their company party. 
We will be doing pizza 
and wings on Sunday 
that won't change  
during December. 
 

Boulder #2 Bunker redesign pictured below. 

Boulder #15 Bunker edging pictured above. 

Boulder #4 Bushhog no-mow pictured above. 

Rock #17 rock break cleaning pictured left. 

Chris’ Captures: 

The Green 
Chris Dieter, Course Superintendent: 

     Happy Holidays, Felices Fiestas, Hau’oli Lanui, Boas Festas, 행복 휴일, 
Ii holide eximnandito to you and your families.  As the year ends, we can 
find a lot to celebrate and to be thankful for.  We will miss those that 
are no longer with us and remember the times we had with them on 
and off the golf course. I always like to see everyone enjoying the golf 
course with their friends and family.   
     What’s up now with golf course maintenance? Currently, we are 
cleaning up leaves and debris in some of the corners of the golf course. 
Rock breaks, dead trees, pond edges, and no-mow areas are all getting 
swept out. Our goal is to continuously improve playing conditions and 
aesthetics.  
 We are trying to pick up the pace on bunker conditions, some 
heavy edging to improve looks, and to keep some from putting out of 
the bunkers. 
 On Boulder #2, our in-house golf course designer has made some 
changes to the beast of a bunker at the front of the green. No, we are 
not filling it in, we will just let you see the changes over the next couple 
of weeks. 
 If there is anything you would like to have me address in the 
newsletter, please let me know. 

         Happy and Safe Holidays! 


